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CHAIRMANS REPORT 2021.

Where do we start, all we can say, is the past year has been one we will never forget!

In January 2020, we had various proposed fund raising events planned such as, quiz and race

nights, a live music evening with the Pop Doctors, fayres, camps and much more. By March,

as you know, everything stopped and Scouting was put on hold, with no face to face

meetings allowed.

We have to thank the leaders and helpers who during the lockdown, have continued to

check our Scout Headquarters. Jobs which are unseen but essential, to ensure we have a

functional headquarters and mini buses for when we are able to return. A special thank you

should go to Chris Sheppard, in helping with the upkeep of the grounds and the recent PAT

testing.

With the ever changing nature of the pandemic, there has been a lot of behind the scenes

planning (via zoom- something few of us had heard of at the start of 2020). This included

preparing risk assessments and getting them approved by the District COVID Officer,

ensuring that we had the necessary sanitisers and cleaning regimes plus the correct

numbers of helpers and leaders, to make sure we could carry out face to face meetings.

Sadly, this was only permitted for a few weeks as Dudley was placed back into Red- no face

to face meetings were allowed due to the increase in COVID numbers.

Throughout this past year, whatever has been thrown at the leaders they have accepted the

challenge. Virtual meetings have been organised across all sections which we know have

taken time to plan and they have been very inventive with their ideas. Examples include

virtual camps, sleep overs (including getting the children up to complete an activity during

the night), delivering activity packs before the meetings and so much more. The hard work

can be evidenced by the many badges that have been awarded and the number of children

that have taken part in the events.

Events that deserve a special mention, are the baking of many Christmas cakes for delivering

to the OAPS who usually support our annual Christmas OAP meal and to the scout troop in

delivering 62 meals to residents who were isolated at home during this difficult time. The

hard work by those involved was appreciated by the lovely comments received from the

Halesowen Community and a special thank you letter was received from James Morris, our

local MP.

Fundraising hasn’t been easy this year. We have been fortunate to receive various grants

from Dudley Council to help with our ongoing costs and we have been able to run two

events; a Virtual Balloon Race and Mother’s Day Afternoon Tea. Thank you to everyone that

supported these events and a special mention should go to Caroline Betteridge, for having

the inspiration for these. Thanks to everyone who also made these a success and in

particular to the leaders and parents who did the baking of the many cakes for the 96 teas.



Our star baker being Melanie Case who as well as making the scones, also baked the

Christmas cakes.

This year, more than ever, there have been many ‘unsung heroes’ who have helped the

group. We would like to thank Sarah Reynolds (Group Scout Leader) who has helped to make

sure the programmes have run smoothly and safely. Ian Dale as well as being a Scout Leader,

has been checking the Scout Centre and carrying out the day to day maintenance of the

centre. Members of the executive committee- Alison Wood (Secretary), John Carter

(Treasurer), Caroline Betteridge, John Sankey, Margaret McCann (Subscriptions Secretary),

Gail White and Peter Case have worked very hard over the last twelve months. Thank you all

for your tireless work and support.

If anyone would like to help on the executive committee please feel free to call us on 07800

563174 or email claire.timmins@1sthalesowenscouts.org.uk.

Finally we would like to thank our members and their parents and guardians who have

attended the events and for making all our efforts worthwhile. We both feel very proud to

be associated with this group and we look forward to when scouting returns face to face,

when the time is right.

Claire & Mark Timmins

Chairpersons Executive Committee.



GROUP SCOUT LEADERS REPORT 2021

What an eventful year we have all had. Never in a million years did I envisage that scouting

would be delivered remotely. All sections have been working hard under very difficult

circumstances this year and have continued to provide a variety of programmes, so that

badges can be gained and the youngsters given knowledge of scouting and skills to last them

a lifetime. Camping is one of the key parts of scouting and I’m happy to say that Beavers

have taken part in sleepovers and the Scouts a virtual camp. The Cubs and Scouts are

planning for virtual camps to take place over the next few weeks.

This year our membership numbers are down by about 25% however those youngsters who

have remained within scouting have been enjoying a variety of activities that have tested

our leaders knowledge and versatility when making programmes suitable for delivery online.

I would like to say a huge thanks to all the Leaders for their hard work and dedication to our

youngsters and scouting, especially getting to grips with Zoom, Google Meet, break out

rooms etc. They give up an enormous amount of time to ensure that we are able to provide

a varied programme of events. Thanks to all members and their parents for helping to

facilitate the section meetings and joining in whilst still engaging in completing badges at

home. We have presented almost 600 badges during lockdown.

Financially this has been a difficult year for a number of people, especially charities who rely

on fundraising to maintain their facilities. Please can I ask that in the coming year you try to

support any of the future fundraising that we hold. If you have any fundraising that you feel

we could offer in the future please don’t hesitate to approach your child's leader or any

member of the exec. Most fundraising is organised by a dedicated Executive team who are

always looking for more help. If you feel that you could help with the Executive committee

(the team that keeps the Scout Group above water), even on an ad hoc basis please either

see me or our Chairperson.

I say this every year but my thanks go to all the Leaders, young and old, and to all of the

supporters/helpers of the group. To the Executive Committee, Mark and Claire Timmins (our

Chairs),  Alison Wood (Group Secretary), Margaret McCann (Subscriptions Secretary) John

Carter (Treasurer), Gail Jukes,  John Sankey (200 Club, still numbers available only £1 per

month per number), Danielle Baptiste, Peter Case, and Caroline Betteridge for all their help

and support and to their partners for allowing them to give their time.  The Executive

Committee are the backbone to the group, without them we would not be so successful. A

special mention must also be made to Ian Dale, who works tirelessly within the group

looking after the repairs and maintenance of our facilities and equipment. Hiring of the

centre is an important part of our group income as it provides a large portion so if you know



of anyone looking for somewhere to hire please put them in touch with me. Thanks go to

Sam Grinham and Elaine Eustace who have chosen to ‘retire’ from the Executive Committee.

I would like to thank them for all their help over several years.

Most of the Younger Leaders this year have chosen not to join in with the remote scouting,

I’m hoping that they will return.

In terms of our Scouting team, I’m delighted to say that James Timmins and Malcolm Wood

have taken on Leadership roles this year and we welcome them to the fold.  We are always

looking for more Leaders, Section Assistants and Occasional Helpers, to help us deliver our

scouting programme.  Likewise we’re always on the look out for those that might want to

lend a hand on  the Executive Committee. If anyone is interested in helping in either of these

capacities  please have a chat with me, give me a call on 07773010995 or see your section

leader.

On a personal note I would like to thank Tim and my family for all their support in what has

been a difficult twelve months, onwards and upwards as they say. As a group we are hoping

that all sections will be back to face to face Scouting by May. We’ll keep you updated whilst

we put the wheels in motion.

I look forward to an exciting twelve months ahead.

Yours in Scouting

Sarah Reynolds



Beaver Scout Report 2021

What a strange year we have had! One minute we can meet, then we can’t, then we get
back together for one week with a small group only to be closed again the following night.
However we have achieved a lot over the past twelve months with Beavers gaining 189
badges - all remotely, and often by doing the work themselves. We have had lots of firsts -
online meetings, (sharing screens, separate rooms - still not sure on how this works, thanks
to Cathy I don’t have to), online investitures, virtual sleepovers, a visit from a poet, a
policeman, the bird of prey man to name just a few.

We have awarded lots of badges, including 1 Adventure Challenge, 1 Outdoor Challenge, 4
Personal Challenges, 1 Skills Challenge, 1 World Challenge, 1 Animal Friend, 14 Book
Readers, 2 Builders, 1 Camp Craft, 5 Collectors, 8 Communicators, 19 Cooks,  10 Creative,
4 Cyclist, 17 Experiment, 3 Explore, 8 Faith, 6 Gardeners, 2 Hobbies, 13 International, 2
Photography, 4 Safety, 3 Space, 2 Sports 1 Communicators Activity Plus, 1 International
Activity Plus. 1 Air Activity, 9 Digital Maker, 20 Nights Away, 1 Swimmer, 1 The Great
Indoors, 1 Digital Citizen and 23 Joining In Badges. These have all been achieved with a lot
of hard work from the Beavers, the Leaders and Parents.

It has taken a lot more thinking time to produce programmes that can be accessed online,
some warranting home deliveries of resources. I cannot thank Cathy and Sarah enough for
their support with this. Online Scouting may not be what we all had in mind, but the last
twelve months has shown us how much we can achieve with creative and lateral thinking!

Leadership this year has been up and down with the Younger Leaders unable to join in with
the online sessions due to the amount of work they have with their studies. I am hoping that
once we go back to Face to Face Scouting that they may choose to return. I would like to
thank the Leaders and Young Leaders for all you do and for all the help you have given me
in making our colony one of the most successful.

Finally, we need your continued support. We are now short of Leaders on a Wednesday and
need more Adult help. This could take the form of an Occasional Helper (someone who
takes out a DBS with the group but doesn’t progress to a full leaders warrant and only helps
occasionally) or, you could opt to become a Full Leader with a progressive training
programme. If we don’t get any new Leaders we will have to start operating a parents rota.

On a final note we hope to see you again face to face by the end of April. Thank you for your
continued support.

Sarah Reynolds, Beaver Scout Leader.



1st Halesowen Cub Pack Yearly Report 2020/2021

Well that didn't go as planned, did it!

2020 certainly was a different year, and not the one that Darren anticipated in his first full
year of leadership in the movement, with camps, trips and other outdoor activities to look
forward to, none of which actually happened!

We made the decision early on, that both Tromans and Shackleton packs should join
together for the weekly meetings, and that we would alternate these between the Thursday
and the Friday evenings, to try to allow as many cubs to join as possible. Trying to remember
which night we were meeting each week, proved to be quite a challenge for the leaders, let
alone the parents!

Over the past 12-months the cubs have earned over 200 badges, and we have done our
best to get these delivered out to you all. These have ranged from the more traditional
badges of Communicator and Backwards Cooking to the newer skills of Entertainer and
Skater.

We have tried to embrace the new (to us) technologies and use the Google Meet service to
maximise our interactions, this has included a visit from Joe's Birds of Prey, a photography
session with LR Short Photography and utilising the 'break out rooms' when we have done a
number of Escape Rooms. It hasn't all been hard work and graft though, we have tried to
have some fun along the way, including a 'poo quiz' and 'Spijkerpoepen' which is a Danish
game which Cubs play, where you try to get a nail, that is attached to your trousers with
string, into a bottle placed on the floor!

We would like to thank the parents for the encouragement and support that you have
provided us and your children in joining us on a weekly basis, and thank you for inviting us
into your homes via Google Meet each week.  We certainly look forward to getting back to
face to face scouting activities as soon as possible, and seeing you all in the flesh.

We would also like to send huge thanks to Sarah M, James T, Malcolm W and Iestyn G who
give up their evenings and weekends after hectic days at work, college or school in order to
provide a balanced programme of activities for your children. Special thanks has to go to
Paul T (Mr IT) as without him, the weekly invites would not go out, and we certainly wouldn't
look so proficient with the technology.  Paul thank you for making the online meetings
'simple' and making us look professional.

If you are interested in helping us, especially when we return to face to face scouting, please
contact Tim Reynolds, Sarah Reynolds or myself to discuss how to get involved.

Yours in Scouting
--
Darren Betteridge Tim Reynolds
Cub Scout Leader Cub Scout Leader
Shackleton Pack Tromans Pack



Troop Report 2021

These  last twelve months have been quite a challenge to keep the scout actively involved in

activities but despite that they have achieved over 150 badges whilst being in lockdown.

Some of them have been involved in The Big Camp out, where they camped out in their

gardens or built a shelter in their homes and completed activity over the week. We also

linked up with a group from Australia. They showed how their scout groups ran and what

sort of activities they did, some of the camps they went on were amazing.

Remembrance day we made paracord poppies and we celebrated Chinese’s new year.

Completed a treasure hunt on ‘what 3 words’ and went on a vertical farm tour. We’ve made

pancakes and pizza and cake in a mug, not at the same time,  we have done pioneering with

a pen and strawberry laces

At Christmas, we cooked and delivered just over 50 Christmas meals for the elderly.  I would

like to thank all the parents and leaders and scouts who helped to make it a great success

A big thank you to Sarah Jane and Stephen who have done a fantastic job on running our

Zoom Meeting.

Roger P

Scout Leader




